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The Coppice Primary School Newsletter 

 

Head Teacher’s News 

 
   Restart a Heart Day   
 
On 16th October, Years 5 and 6 will be joining children and adults all over the 
country taking part in  Restart a Heart Day.  They will learn basic CPR 
resuscitation techniques using dummies that The Coppice helped St Mary’s 
Church to fundraise for.  
This year’s Year 6s will remember taking part last year and by reinforcing their 
learning we are hoping that they will increase their confidence just in case they 
ever have to help in an emergency situation. 
 

  
  
 
 

 

 
 

   

 
RD- Isla J 
RG- Rhianna K 
RT- Otto R 
1H- Jayden D 
1P- Olivia K 
1W- Finley M 
2A- Riley H 
2CA- Isabella P 
2J- Jhanavi M 
3HK- Hollie L 
3K- Sienna K 
3P- Hallee H 
4M- Dylan P 
4S- Kyla P 
4W- Austin P 
5K- James S 
5LG- Hannah R-K 
6C- Marley B 
6L- Kiya C 
 
 
 

The theme for next 
week will be: 
Helpfulness 

Star of the week 

 

 
 
Week ending 04.10.19 
First- Eagles 142 
Second- Falcons 138 
Third- Owls 129 
Fourth - Hawks 101 

Team Points 

Attendance and Punctuality 

Assembly theme 

% attendance 1.9.19-27.9.19 

RD  95.6 RT 95.1 RG 95.7 

1H 97.3 1P 93.8 1W 97.7 

2CA 98.3 2A 94.1 2J 95.2 

3P 97.9 3K 99.2 3HK 96.3 

4M 99.4 4W 89.8 4S 93.7 

5G 96.2 5K 98.7 5LG 96.9 

6L 97.0 6G 94.4 6C 97.4 

Whole school 96.2% 

Highest Weekly Attendance w/b 23.9.19 
Congratulations to 2J and 4M,  both with a brilliant 100%, for having the highest 
weekly attendance in KS1 and KS2 respectively. 
Punctuality Award:   KS1: 1H   KS2:  6C 
 

 

 



              
              
          

      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 3 children have visited Lapworth Museum, at Birmingham University, and had a wonderful time 
learning about rocks, volcanoes and earthquakes. 
 
Thursday was National Poetry Day and all classes from Nursery to Year 6 shared poetry during their day.  
We thought parents and children would like to share this poem together.  

Sick 

By Shel Silverstein  

 “I cannot go to school today," 

Said little Peggy Ann McKay. 

“I have the measles and the mumps, 

A gash, a rash and purple bumps. 

My mouth is wet, my throat is dry, 

I’m going blind in my right eye. 

My tonsils are as big as rocks, 

I’ve counted sixteen chicken pox 

And there’s one more--that’s seventeen, 

And don’t you think my face looks green? 

My leg is cut--my eyes are blue-- 

It might be instamatic flu. 

I cough and sneeze and gasp and choke, 

I’m sure that my left leg is broke-- 

My hip hurts when I move my chin, 

My belly button’s caving in, 

My back is wrenched, my ankle’s sprained, 

My ‘pendix pains each time it rains. 

My nose is cold, my toes are numb. 

I have a sliver in my thumb. 

My neck is stiff, my voice is weak, 

I hardly whisper when I speak. 

My tongue is filling up my mouth, 

I think my hair is falling out. 

My elbow’s bent, my spine ain’t straight, 

My temperature is one-o-eight. 

My brain is shrunk, I cannot hear, 

There is a hole inside my ear. 

I have a hangnail, and my heart is--what? 

What’s that? What’s that you say? 

You say today is. . .Saturday? 

G’bye, I’m going out to play!” 

 
 

This week at The Coppice 



 
 
On Tuesday 1st October, the Years 5 & 6 tag rugby team travelled to the very lovely Bromsgrove School for 
a tag rugby tournament. 
Five teams were in attendance; Bromsgrove School, Holy Trinity, Blakedown, Belbroughton and ourselves. 
The matches were nine players a side and were for a duration of 20 minutes, so we needed all of our 
energy. 
Our first opponents were Belbroughton who were relatively new to the game. Coppice were ready and 
eager and quickly started playing some nice rugby and tagging the opposition. The final score was ten tries 
to nil to The Coppice. 
Our second match was against Bromsgrove School who looked a good team and I was expecting a tougher 
game as they have rugby lessons during their school week. The Coppice were not at all worried though and 
soon started scoring against a good opposition. It was our defence that impressed me most in this match. 
Every time Bromsgrove looked like scoring, we managed to up our work rate and keep them out, Coppice 
eventually winning nine tries to nil. The Bromsgrove rugby coaches were suitably impressed!! 
Third up were Blakedown who had some fast and elusive runners. This was our third match in a row and 
we were running low on energy. In a tight match the final score was a four all draw, with our opposition 
scoring on the last play. 
We then took a break before our final match of the day against Holy Trinity. We had to quickly regain our 
focus afterwards and worked hard to make sure we came away undefeated, the final score being six to 
four to The Coppice. 
Thanks to Molly W, Annie L, Joseph H, Fin F, James P, Dylan S-S, Jacob C, Zaid Y, Lucas R, Lewis B, Leo S and 
Evan H for their fantastic sportsmanship and behaviour. Thank you also to Miss Wells for organising the 
trip. Report by Mr Edwards 
 
 
 

Children’s events 
Friday 18th October – Film night for Years 4, 5 and 6 
-3.30-5.15pm  
Thursday 24th October – Autumn disco for 
Reception and Year 2 3.15-4.15pm 
Thursday 24th October- Autumn disco for Year 2 and 
Year 3 – 4.45-6.00pm 
Tickets are £3 per child (including drink and sweets) 
available only on www.pta-events.co.uk/coppice 
 
Parent event 
Friday 11th October – Bongo Bingo Disco night (Over 
18s only) 7pm-11pm Tickets £10 per person to 
include bingo, disco, full bar, table service, raffle 
and more. Tickets available only on 
 www.pta-events.co.uk/coppice  
                                                          
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PTA events 

Rugby success 

www.pta-events.co.uk/coppice
www.pta-events.co.uk/coppice


 
 
 
St Mary’s Church would like to thank everyone who brought in contributions for their Harvest Festival. 
Both Birmingham City Mission and Narthex foodbank were delighted with your donations. Thank you for 
your support.  
 
Some of our Year 6 pupils are involved in a fundraising event during half term. They are raising money for 
hearing dogs for deaf people.  
 

     
 
 
 
 
 
 
School website-  http://www.coppice.worcs.sch.uk/ 

Newsletter- http://www.coppice.worcs.sch.uk/about-us/main-school-newsletter-and-nursery-newsletter/ 
PTA- https://www.pta-events.co.uk/coppice/#.Wv1BYDQvypo 
Calendar- http://www.coppice.worcs.sch.uk/about-us/calendar/ 
Suggestions box- http://www.coppice.worcs.sch.uk/about-us/suggestion-box/ 
Official Facebook page- https://www.facebook.com/coppiceps/ 
 
 
 
 
              

             

 

Our Website Links 

 

Community news 

http://www.coppice.worcs.sch.uk/
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